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[bookmark: _GoBack]On June 25, 2015, the State of Palestine will officially present its first communication of information to the International Criminal Court. The communication focuses on the Israeli Colonization in the Occupied West Bank, including East Jerusalem, information about Israeli crimes in the besieged Gaza as well as the Palestinian prisoners issue. 
The submissions serve the purpose of contributing to the ongoing preliminary investigation being conducted by the ICC on all crimes committed in the territory of the State of Palestine starting by June 14th 2014. This is the retrospective period given by the State of Palestine to the court upon signing its accession documents on December 31st, 2015.  
The submission will be made at the headquarters of the International Criminal Court (ICC), and is expected to take place around 3:00 PM Hague Time, 4:00 PM Palestine Time). A media statement will be delivered outside the court following the procedure.  
The Palestinian delegation to the ceremony will be led Palestinian Foreign Minister Dr. Riad Malki and a technical team that includes diplomats and lawyers. The Ambassador of the State of Palestine to Holland, Mr. Nabil Abuznaid will also be present. 
In this occasion the State of Palestine confirms its commitment to international law and its values. Palestine’s accession to the ICC is an important landmark on the path of the Palestinian people towards the fulfillment of its long overdue inalienable rights. Palestine has announced to fully cooperate with the ICC and adheres to its rights and obligations under the Rome Statute.

